MINUTES OF THE NASHVILLE COIN CLUB

DATE OF MEETING _ 1/4/21 MEMBERS PRESENT 9

[ 7 members paid to date ]
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER

BY PRESIDENT / VICE PRESIDENT Jim Viken

ORDER OF BUSINESS

MINUTES OF PRECEDING MEETING
==> approved as presented or as amended by voice vote

TREASURER'S REPORT - Balance $ 1.987.00

DOOR PRIZE #1 WON BY _ Jeff Gallup

DOOR PRIZE #2 WON BY Jean Johnson

DOOR PRIZE #3 WON BY _ Dave Osborn

DOOR PRIZE #4 WON BY Mason Rowe

OLD BUSINESS:

NEW BUSINESS: The election of officers for the 2021 year has been
deferred due to there not being enough members present to vote. '

Comments by Jim Viken
The 2021 ANA National Money Show in Phoenix, AZ has been cancelled.

At present, our Gallatin Coin Show is "up in the air."

Collector's Universe has bought PCGS including the sports card division.
They allegedly paid five times what the share price was.

There will be a change in the U.S. quarter dollar in 2021. The obverse will
revert back to the original style of 1932. The first reverse will depict
Washington crossing the Delaware River.



Of the top ten coins sold in 2020, Stack's claims to have sold eight of them.

1804 Silver Dollar - over $3M
1894-S Barber Dime - over $1M
1794 Silver Dollar - over $1M

A motion was made by Scott Weaver to extend Jean Johnson's honorary
membership through 2021 in recognition of her contributions to our
Christmas Dinner events. The motion passed.

REPORTS OR PRESENTATIONS (if any):

ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED
Secretary/Acting Secretary




MINUTES OF THE NASHVILLE COIN CLUB

DATE OF MEETING _ 2/1/2021  MEMBERS PRESENT 10

—_—

(13 paid members)
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER

BY PRESIDENT / VICE PRESIDENT Jim Viken

ORDER OF BUSINESS

MINUTES OF PRECEDING MEETING
==> approved as presented or as amended by voice vote

TREASURER'S REPORT - Balance $ 1.987.55

DOOR PRIZE #1 WON BY Mason Rowe

DOOR PRIZE #2 WON BY Jean Johnson

DOOR PRIZE #3 WON BY Steven Meyer

OLD BUSINESS:

NEW BUSINESS: Tidbits from Jim Viken: (1) The NGC just certified a
2014-D Sacagawea Dollar (obv) / Presidential Dollar (rev) mule graded AU-
58.

(i) The U.S. mint will be making Morgan & Peace Dollar replicas this year.

(ii1) The U.S. mint will be making platinum coins this year, including the 1
oz. Freedom of Religion and the 1 oz. American Eagle coin.

The Whitman Show in Baltimore has been cancelled.

The NW Georgia Coin Show in Dalton, GA 1s still scheduled to take place
April 16-18.

An election for the Board of Directors of the ANA is to be held this summer.



Steven Meyer made a motion to re-elect sitting members of the Nashville
Coin Club for another 1-year term. The motion was seconded by Mason
Rowe. The motion passed unaminously.

REPORTS OR PRESENTATIONS (if any):

ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED
Secretary/Acting Secretary




MINUTES OF THE NASHVILLE COIN CLUB

DATE OF MEETING _ 3/1/2021  MEMBERS PRESENT _ 10

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER
BY PRESIDENT / VICE PRESIDENT Jim Viken

ORDER OF BUSINESS

MINUTES OF PRECEDING MEETING
==> approved as presented or as amended by voice vote

TREASURER'S REPORT - Balance $ 2.007.55

DOOR PRIZE #1 WON BY Scott Weaver

DOOR PRIZE #2 WON BY Mason Rowe

DOOR PRIZE #3 WON BY __ Chris Sollman

DOOR PRIZE #4 WON BY ___ Michael Sollman

OLD BUSINESS:
NEW BUSINESS: The TSNS Show in East Ridge, TN will be held on
March 5-7.

The upcoming Franklin Coin Show has been cancelled. The venue had been
changed from the Ag Center to the Drury Hotel.

The GNA Coin Show in Dalton, GA will be held on April 16-18.

Our Gallatin Coin Show 1is still scheduled for May 21-22, but no word yet
from the Gallatin Civic Center on whether they will allow us to proceed with
the show.

REPORTS OR PRESENTATIONS (if any):
ANY OTHER BUSINESS:
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED
Secretary/Acting Secretary




MINUTES OF THE NASHVILLE COIN CLUB

DATE OF MEETING _ 4/5/21 MEMBERS PRESENT 10

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER
BY PRESIDENT / VICE PRESIDENT Jim Viken

ORDER OF BUSINESS

MINUTES OF PRECEDING MEETING
==> approved as presented or as amended by voice vote

TREASURER'S REPORT - Balance $ 1.917.55 - 14 paid members

DOOR PRIZE #1 WON BY Terry Hess

DOOR PRIZE #2 WON BY Mason Rowe

DOOR PRIZE #3 WON BY Dave Osborn

OLD BUSINESS:

NEW BUSINESS: The Gallatin Coin Show is on! Jim Viken announced that
we will have from 6:00PM to 8:00 PM - Thursday, May 20th to set up tables
and chairs. Only three people showed up last time for setup....we need more
people.

We also need volunteers to cover the registration table for 8 hours on Friday
and 7 hours on Saturday. If possible we need to reach out to the
Hendersonville Coin Club members to participate in both the setup and the
registration table.

The Franklin Coin Show will be held on August 27-28, 2021.

ANA Elections are coming up later this summer. For president, a 2 year term
and 1 term only. 10 people are running for 7 seats on the Board of
Governors.

REPORTS OR PRESENTATIONS (if any):



ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED
Secretary/Acting Secretary




MINUTES OF THE NASHVILLE COIN CLUB

DATE OF MEETING 5/3/21 MEMBERS PRESENT

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER
BY PRESIDENT / VICE PRESIDENT Jim Viken
ORDER OF BUSINESS

MINUTES OF PRECEDING MEETING
==> approved as presented or as amended by voice vote

TREASURER'S REPORT - Balance $ 1.884.55 - 14 paid members

DOOR PRIZE #1 WON BY

DOOR PRIZE #2 WON BY

DOOR PRIZE #3 WON BY

OLD BUSINESS: Sign-up sheets were passed out for volunteers to man the
registration table at the upcoming Gallatin Coin Show and to help setup
tables and chairs for the dealers on Thurs. 5/20.

NEW BUSINESS:

The 2022 Red Book is now available for purchase.

REPORTS OR PRESENTATIONS (if any): Mason Rowe gave a
presentation on ancient Greek coins that depicted the Olympics.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED
Secretary/Acting Secretary




MINUTES OF THE NASHVILLE COIN CLUB

DATE OF MEETING _ 6/7/21 MEMBERS PRESENT 8

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER
BY PRESIDENT / VICE PRESIDENT Jim Viken

ORDER OF BUSINESS

MINUTES OF PRECEDING MEETING
== approved as presented or as amended by voice vote

TREASURER'S REPORT - Balance $ 1.834.55

DOOR PRIZE #1 WON BY Steven Meyer

DOOR PRIZE #2 WON BY Dave Osborn

DOOR PRIZE #3 WON BY Jeff Gallup

DOOR PRIZE #4 WON BY Terry Hess

OLD BUSINESS:

NEW BUSINESS: Jim Viken warned us that there is some dysfunction on
the U.S. Mint's website. His order for 2021 Morgan / Peace replica dollars
was lost. All club members should proceed with caution!

The supplies dealer that had signed up to attend the May 2021 Gallatin Coin
Show broke down in his truck near Memphis and never made it to the show.
We may have a line on a new supplies dealer to attend the upcoming
December show.

The results of the May 2021 Gallatin Coin Show are in! The club made a
$1,300 profit. We now have about $7,000 in the "Show Account." $4,700 of
this balance is earned and the remaining $2,300 represents unearned
prepayments. With the balance in the "Show Account”, we might consider
(a) increasing door prize values; (b) giving everyone a door prize, or (¢)
making a donation to the ANA.



We should give the Hendersonville Coin Club a donation for their
participation in setting up the May Gallatin Coin Show. After a short
discussion, it was decided that $50.00 would be given to the Hendersonville
Coin Club.

There was some controversy over the amount to be paid to the Gallatin Civic
Center. After the coin show concluded, they asked for $2,700 which was
inconsistent with what they originally quoted. We finally agreed on $1,520
as the amount to be paid for lease of the gymnasium. For the May 2022
Gallatin Coin Show, we should expect a significant increase in price. Steven
Meyer and Scott Weaver suggested that we get a firm price quote in advance
of the December 2021 show.

Two candidates, Donald H. Kagan, PhD and Ralph W. Ross, PhD, are
running for ANA president. The deadline for ballots is July 1st. Also, eight
persons are running for seven Board of Governors positions.

The club voted by raising hands in favor of Ralph W. Ross.

Tt was suggested that the club vote for everyone running for the Board of
Governors except Mark Lighterman. Since Mr. Lighterman will already be
attending Board meetings in the capacity of parliamentarian, it seems
redundant to elect him to be a governor as well.

The club agreed to vote for everyone running for the Board of Governors
except Mark Lighterman.

Not all that many people brought their postcards to the Gallatin Coin Show.
For the December Gallatin Coin Show, we might consider offering a 1/10
oz. gold eagle as a door prize at the show for attendees who turn in their
postcards at the registration desk.

REPORTS OR PRESENTATIONS (if any):

ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED
Secretary/Acting Secretary




MINUTES OF THE NASHVILLE COIN CLUB

DATE OF MEETING _ 7/5/21 MEMBERS PRESENT 12

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER
BY PRESIDENT / VICE PRESIDENT Jim Viken

ORDER OF BUSINESS

MINUTES OF PRECEDING MEETING
=> approved as presented or as amended by voice vote

TREASURER'S REPORT - Balance $ 1.789.55

DOOR PRIZE #1 WON BY Jean Johnson

DOOR PRIZE #2 WON BY Michael Sollman

DOOR PRIZE #3 WON BY Dave Osborn

OLD BUSINESS:
NEW BUSINESS: Tid-bits from Jim Viken:

Regarding the recent ANA election, our club submitted its votes about a
week before the voting deadline. Ross was elected president by a narrow
margin -- 2,749 to 2,732. The 7 individuals we voted for in the Board of
Governors election were elected. A candidate from France did not get
elected.

The parent company of NGC (Certified Collectibles Group - CCG) has now
been acquired (in part) by Blackstone. The parent company of PCGS
(Collectors Universe, Inc.) has now been acquired and taken private by D1
Capital Partners and Cohen Private Ventures. The sports card divisions in
each company are the dominant assets. No word yet on whether there will be
any changes in the way the coin divisions operate.

From the U.S. Mint, Silver Eagle Proofs, American Innovation Dollars and
the American Gold Eagles will go on sale later in July.




Scott Weaver announced that he will be attending the upcoming Bessemer,
AL Coin Show and anyone who has a preference for door prizes should let
him know.

Jim Viken announced that the attendance at the Gallatin Coin Show was a
little over 400. Only 138 out of approximately 1,400 postcards were returned
to the show (10%). For our Gallatin Coin Show, we need the small coin
envelopes to pass out at the registration tables. We need someone to do
flyers and postcards for our next show.

Jim Viken, Chris Sollman and Steven Meyer had an informal discussion on
whether our coin club should have a www.nashvillecoinclub.com website or
a Facebook or Twitter account. Chris Sollman mentioned that you can bring
up GoDaddy and find out if a website address 1s available.

The September meeting of the Nashville Coin Club (scheduled for Labor
Day - Sept. 6th) will be deferred until September 13th.

REPORTS OR PRESENTATIONS (if any):

ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

During the Hendersonville Coin Club meeting held on Monday, July 19th,
Dave Osborn gave $50.00 to Jim Davis as agreed to for their participation in
setting up and manning the registration table for the May Gallatin Coin
Show.

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED
Secretary/Acting Secretary




MINUTES OF THE NASHVILLE COIN CLUB

DATE OF MEETING _ 8/2/21 MEMBERS PRESENT 12

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER
BY PRESIDENT / VICE PRESIDENT Jim Viken

ORDER OF BUSINESS

MINUTES OF PRECEDING MEETING
==> approved as presented or as amended by voice vote

TREASURER'S REPORT - Balance $ 1.743.55 (14 paid members)

DOOR PRIZE #1 WON BY Jeff Gallup

DOOR PRIZE #2 WON BY Dave Osborn

DOOR PRIZE #3 WON BY Steven Meyer

OLD BUSINESS:
NEW BUSINESS: The club welcomed as a new member.
He was a member of the club several years ago.

Jim Viken's "Tid Bits:" (i) The U.S, Mint will release their "S" and "D"
mint Morgan Dollars on August 3rd. (i) The U.S. Mint will release their "P"
mint Morgan Dollars and Peace Dollars on Aug. 10th.

Aug. 27th - Aug 28th will be the "Cool Coins and Coppers Show and
Convention" at the Drury Plaza Hotel in Franklin.

There is apparently some confusion about whether our next meeting will be
held on Sept. 6th (the Labor Day holiday) or the next Monday, Sept. 13th.

Scott Weaver made a motion to have our next monthly meeting on Sept. 6th.
The motion was seconded by Sam Johnson. The motion to have the meeting
on Sept. 6th was passed by a showing of hands.



Jim Viken mentioned that our next Gallatin Coin Show in December 2021
may be in jeopardy due to the resurgence of Cowvid-19.

Our Nashville Coin Club website (www.nashvillecoinclub.com) is up and
running. Chris Sollman donated $30 to start the website. The website is not
currently findable on a Google search due to there being no metatags
available. The site now includes a list of upcoming NCC meetings and
Gallatin Coin Shows; NCC contact information, information on other
upcoming Tennessee coin shows, and information regarding the
Hendersonville Coin Club.

We anticipate including a condensed version of each month's club minutes
and coin photos from any presentations on the site.

Dave Osborn volunteered to search other coin club websites for examples of
their content.

REPORTS OR PRESENTATIONS (if any):

ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED
Secretary/Acting Secretary
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MINUTES OF THE NASHVILLE COIN CLUB

DATE OF MEETING _ 9/6/21 MEMBERS PRESENT 8

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER
BY PRESIDENT / VICE PRESIDENT  Jim Viken

ORDER OF BUSINESS

MINUTES OF PRECEDING MEETING
==> approved as presented or as amended by voice vote

TREASURER'S REPORT - Balance $ 1.710.55 (14 paid members)

DOOR PRIZE #1 WON BY Jim Viken

DOOR PRIZE #2 WON BY Steven Mever

DOOR PRIZE #3 WON BY Scott Weaver

OLD BUSINESS:

NEW BUSINESS: Dave Osborn has been researching coin club activities on
the Collector's Universe website for the purpose of getting some ideas of
what additional information we could (or should) provide on our
nashvillecoinclub.com website:

e Offers of educational outreach to the public
e Monthly newsletter to be published on the website
e Announcement of next meeting's speaker and topic to be presented

It was agreed that these ideas were unsuitable for a club with a small
membership as we presently have.

Some internet links were also suggested:

¢ ANA (Www.money.org)
e TSNS (tsns.org)



Terry Hess pointed out that these organizations would likely require both
permission and remuneration for the privilege of providing a link on our
website to their websites.

e Coinflation (www.coinflation.com) An internet site where the current
melt value of circulating silver and gold coinage can be determined.

It was agreed that this link may be suitable to place on our Nashville Coin
Club website. We will ask Chris Sollman to do this at our next meeting.

Jim Viken mentioned that he received a call from Bill Davis (president of
the Hendersonville Coin Club). Bill inquired about the feasibility of setting
up a table at the December Gallatin Coin Show for the purpose of promoting
new membership in the Hendersonville Coin Club.

A discussion of the pros and cons of this idea followed:

e Terry Hess suggested that we have literature for both clubs at this
table.

¢ Steven Meyer pointed out that we may have difficulty getting enough
volunteers to man both the registration table and the Coin Club
membership table.

e Jim Viken mentioned that a decision needs to be made whether to
charge HCC (or both NCC and HCC) for this table.

Jim Viken added that he is waiting for Bill Davis to get back to him
concerning the table plans. No decisions were made about the promotional
table during our meeting. '

Jim Viken's Tid Bits:

The Jackson, TN Coin Show scheduled for next week has been cancelled.

There has been no word yet on whether the Cookeville Coin Show (Oct.
23rd) or our own Gallatin Coin Show (Dec.) will be held.



The East Ridge, TN (Chattanooga) Coin Show, scheduled for Nov. 12-14,
will undoubtedly go on as scheduled. Every TSNS show scheduled since
COVID began in February 2020 has been held as planned.

On Sept. 9th, the U.S. mint will accept orders for its "W mint" Silver
Eagles.

REPORTS OR PRESENTATIONS (if any):

ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED
Secretary/Acting Secretary




MINUTES OF THE NASHVILLE COIN CLUB

DATE OF MEETING _ 10/4/21 MEMBERS PRESENT 9

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER
BY PRESIDENT / VICE PRESIDENT Jim Viken

ORDER OF BUSINESS

MINUTES OF PRECEDING MEETING
==> approved as presented or as amended by voice vote

TREASURER'S REPORT - Balance $§ 1.672.55

DOOR PRIZE #1 WON BY Jean Johnson

DOOR PRIZE #2 WON BY Jim Viken

DOOR PRIZE #3 WON BY Sam Johnson

DOOR PRIZE #4 WON BY Jeff Gallup

DOOR PRIZE #5 WON BY Steven Meyer

OLD BUSINESS: Steven Meyer said that he doesn't really see the need of
having a table on the floor of the Gallatin Coin Show where coin club
promotional literature was available and our customary registration table out
in the hallway where coin club leaflets are available. Jim Viken said he is
open to the idea of having both. This idea will be discussed when Bill Davis
gets back to Jim Viken

NEW BUSINESS: Jim Viken's Tid Bits: Orders are now being taken for
the American Innovation 4-Piece 2021 $1 Coin Set on the U.S. Mint
website.

Coin Shows scheduled for the month of October:
Oct. Oct.

7-8-9 Louisville, KY 22-23-24 Gadsden, AL
15-16 Rome, GA 23 Cookeville, TN



There still has been no word on whether the Gallatin Coin Show (Dec.) will
be held.

Scott Weaver suggested that, for each meeting, we have a "theme." For
example, "Ancients," "Canadian," etc.

Our next meeting will be Nov. 1st. During that meeting, we will gather
volunteers for manning the registration table at the Dec. Gallatin Coin Show;
setting up tables and chairs; and volunteers to bring specific food items and
drinks to next month's Christmas party.

REPORTS OR PRESENTATIONS (if any):

ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED
Secretary/Acting Secretary




